Think about heat. Now triple it.



The last few months were intense. Even though it was really hot, that didn't stop the arrival of special guests, a program with the kids from the schools, tutoring classes, or the beginning of construction on our house.

In May our missionary team received a visit from a married couple and a family. Our visitors were the parents of our missionary colleagues, and a Brazilian family that has been friends with Tym's parents for many years. It was a blessing to spend time with them. They all got involved in the project in different ways, serving church brothers, the school, and producing material to promote the project. Soon we will have better information to share about the project.

In June, Agnes and Peter went to Brazil. They participated in preparations for Arthur's wedding, Agnes's younger brother. The ceremony took place in Anapolis, Goiania at the end of July. Click to access the site where they share their beautiful story, information about the wedding day, and lots of photos. Wanessa and Arthur visited us and served in Guinea-Bissau during the month of January this year.

Click Here - Wanessa & Arthur

Tym stayed in Guinea-Bissau and managed the construction of our house. We are very happy with the progress and thank you for your prayers and help. They have encouraged us to continue, and we believe that the Lord will continue to provide the necessary resources for the construction.



Children's Day is celebrated on June 1st in Guinea-Bissau. The kids from the three project schools had a fun day with Bible stories, presentations, and presents. We pray for these animistic and Muslim kids that hear, during the whole school year, of the love of Christ.



During their time in Brazil, Agnes and Peter visited our church partners in the region, they were at our church's missionary conference in Brasilia, and at a missionary program with kids in Goiania. It is wonderful to be welcomed by dear brothers who have followed our journey, and to receive the affection of children through prayers, hugs, drawings, and letters! We are getting in touch with people as we really want to see our brothers in Christ. Agnes and Peter will be in Brasilia next weekend.

Pray with us:

Praises: for our family (good health, work progress); for the beginning of construction on our house (purchase of materials, labor cost, etc.); for tutoring classes through fourth grade; for Children's Day; for the end of the school year; for the visitors we received from the US and Finland; for the safe arrival of Agnes and Peter in Brazil; for friends, brothers, children's class, family, and churches that welcomed them; for the trip to Rio Grande do Sul to visit Tym's family.

Prayer Requests: for construction on our house; for the provision of resources; for Tym staying in Guinea-Bissau, his health during rainy season and all the work in the next couple months; for the car we had donated (it needs repair after hitting a cow in the road0; for our hearts as parents and son, husband and wife, during these two months apart; for preparation for Agnes's brother's wedding; for our team colleagues during their time in the US; for the doctor's appointments that Peter and Agnes will have during their time in Brazil.

We love this land and grew up here with our parents.
Last year we came back as a family after more than
seven years in Brazil (studying, getting married, the birth
of our son). We are nothing and can do nothing without
Him. Be Salt and Light on this earth!

Email: tymschafer@gmail.com agnesbachmanns@gmail.com